

DRAFT

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

MINUTES
February 19, 2020
FLAG SALUTE:  6:00PM
CALLED TO ORDER:  Nancy Hatch called the meeting to order at 6:00pm
ROLL CALL:  Nancy Hatch, Bill Rand, Lee Bryant & Deborah Hodgins, AA
Cathy Jordan – Absent
Gerald Folster -Absent excused

MINUTES:  Approve the January 15th, 2020 Selectmen meeting minutes.

Bill/Lee Approved as written 3/0
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  
  In & 7:20PM Lee/Bill 3/0 1 M.R.S.A § 405 (6) (E) Poverty Abatement

  Out & 7:50PM Lee/Bill 3/0 

The board members voted to have Mark Gibson look at the assessment values to make sure that the property isn’t over assessed and the board members will revisit next meeting.

Bill/Lee 3/0

GUEST: 
Martha Smith – Hopkins Pond Resident

Martha came to the board of selectmen looking for guidance and approval of a citizens’ petition she would like to circulate in Clifton.  Mrs. Smith would like to get a petition to have the Selectboard remove the Wind Ordinance in the current LUO.  This petition would be an Anti-Wind Ordinance.  Mrs. Smith came to the Selectboard with many concerns regarding the phase 2 of the wind project.  Mrs. Smith feels that our water source is in harm’s way if these towers go up.  Mrs. Smith also mentioned that with writing up this petition she doesn’t know how to do it correctly and wondered if the office could help.  
 Mrs. Smith also had concerns that she has offered her help with the comprehensive plan and no one has gotten back to her since she has inquired back this summer.  

PLANNING BOARD:  
Proposed Bylaws – Informational 
February minutes were tabled.

COMPREHENSIVE PLAN COMMITTEE:

Martha Smith asked back in the late summer to be on the committee to help update the Comprehensive Plan and no one has gotten back to her. The board of Selectmen apologized for this and then appointed Martha Smith to the committee.  The board also stated that the committee hasn’t met in some time.  
Anita Findlen also stated that she mentioned that she would like to be on the committee back this summer and stated no one got back to her.  She also wanted on record that at the July meeting (Public Hearing) that she was treated poorly and wanted the minutes to reflect this.  The Selectboard appointed Mrs. Findlen to the committee, Mrs. Findlen rejected the appointment.
** Attached are the minutes of the public meeting

C.E.O REPORT: 
No issues to report

EDDINGTON FIRE:
See report – informational
ROADS: 
Road update – All town roads have been posted

Road Maintenance Policy – Tabled from January meeting.  Chair, Nancy Hatch asked the board members if they had any questions regarding the policy, No by all.  
Bill/Lee 3/0 approved as written

Contract extension – Tabled from January meeting, the board members will recommend that the town go to 5 year contracts vs 3 years.
TREASURERS REPORT: 
1.  Poverty Abatement – Executive session

2.  Health Officer – Eric Johns is no longer the towns’ health officer so the town is in need of one.  Debbie Hodgins & Rick Leavitt offered to act as health officer for the town.

Bill/Lee 3/0 to appoint both

3.  Monthly reports – The board of Selectmen accepted the town warrant as written
Bill/Lee 3/0

4.  Bishops clean up – The board members were informed that Mr. Bishop had passed and the debt hasn’t been paid in full.

5.  B&C Seamless Gutters quote – The front door dormer was damaged by the ice and snow fall.  B&C will replace damaged panels and trim and install 13 snow stops to slow down the snow.  Quote is for $420.00.  
Bill/Lee 3/0 to hire B&C Seamless Gutters 
CLERKS REPORT: None

OLD BUSINESS:
Boat Launch – Lee made the motion to Passover this discussion.
Lee/Bill 3/0

NEW BUSINESS:
None
PUBLIC COMMENTS: 
Frank Arisimeek – Has a problem with all his business being discussed to outsiders.  Frank stated the Debbie gossips about all his business when he has come in.  One issue was his FOAA request he made.  He felt that Debbie spread around town all the information he requested.  Debbie stated back that she did not gossip that if anyone knew it would have been because it was discussed from another location already (store)   Debbie also stated that if anyone puts in a FOAA request it is public knowledge for anyone to get.  State law mandated to all towns to develop their own policy, Clifton has a policy that was put in place for these requests.   

Frank Arisimeek also stated that he had a concern about the bus turn around on Nickerson Hill Road.  At that time Kelly Ginn interjected with also claiming that Debbie spread gossip that when Kelly was in inquiring information about the turnaround she told Ginny McDonald this.  Not accurate stated Debbie.  Ginny McDonald was in the audience and stood up to state that Ginny McDonald inquired about the owner of the property and Debbie had nothing to do with the discussion.

Cindy Grant – Inquired about the town accepting Credit Card payments.  The board said we would look into this.
NEXT AGENDA:
Frank Arisimeek

Adjourned @: 8:00PM
Motioned by Lee
Second by: Bill
Respectfully submitted,

Deborah A. Hodgins, Administrative Assistant
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